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This has reference to the letter from Philippine Ports Authority (PPA) on the
non-compliance to PPE of boarding personnel in some ports conducting boarding
formalities.

Thus, it is hereby reiterated that BOC personnel conducting boarding
formalities, examination of cargoes, and whenever required by port terminal
authorities are obliged to wear PPE, such as skull guards/hard hats, high visibility
clothing, and other protective equipment, to ensure safety and uniformity in the
implementation of port regulations.

For strict and immediate compliance.



